PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

February 10, 2014
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on February 10, 2014 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Duane Lodrigue, William Pecoraro, Joseph Foret, Tim Matthews, Sr. and Joseph Cain in attendance.  Deborah Garber, Thomas Ackel, R. Scott Melancon were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Commander Blake Welborn and Chief Mark Emerson, United States Coast Guard (USCG); Jonathan Hird and Maarten Kluijver, Moffatt & Nichol; Anh Nguyen, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New Orleans District (“Corps); Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Clay Breaud, GSE/Providence Engineering; along with members of the media and general public.
The meeting was called to order and the presence of a quorum was noted.  Mr. Gauthier led the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

It was moved by Mr. Pecoraro and seconded by Mr. Lodrigue that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of January 13, 2014 be approved and adopted. Motion carried unanimously.  
It was moved by Mr. Lodrigue that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of January, 2014 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of January, 2014 be paid.  Mr. Lodrigue seconded that motion, which carried unanimously.  
Commander Welborn reported that there were almost 5,000 transits for the month of January, averaging 158 per day.
Mr. Gauthier thanked Chief Emerson for attending the Weston Engineers’ inspection of the boat launch to evaluate concerns that vessel traffic has caused erosion.  He also advised that a diver will come and inspect it Friday and 
Jonathan Hird reported that:  (i) he is continuing to address comments from Bob Engler on the engineering report, which documents all tasks performed since 2010 and outlines a path forward to develop a management strategy for the channel. (ii) He plans to meet with Mike Lowe when he returns to discuss the residual funding left from Crew Boat Cut and what that means for dredging of the Channel; (iii) he is working with Mike Knobloch to meet the contracting requirements to have the NOAA equipment installed by August, 2014.
Anh Nguyen reported that:  (i) Mike Lowe contacted the Wilmington District for pricing on mobilization and de-mobilization of the side-caster dredge, The Merit, but hasn’t heard back from them yet; (ii) plans and specs are currently under review for Crew Boat Cut dredging.

Chief Emerson presented proposed changes to the North Atchafalaya Channel and Atchafalaya River Federal Aids to Navigation due to Crew Boat Cut being the new federally regulated Channel.  Proposed changes include current aids marking Horseshoe Bend being discontinued; new aids marked at Crew Boat Cut; all floating aids from Buoy 54 to Buoy 39A converted to fixed aids including lights and day beacons; a channel marker established to mark the entrance to Avoca Island Cutoff Channel, which is the alternate federal channel; removing a channel marker at entrance of Bayou Schaffer since it is not federally marked or dredged by the Corps; and renumbering all aids to navigation from Light 23 North.
Mike Knobloch reported that:  (i) he has made several visits to Metal Shark to discuss the layout and design of the security vessel; (ii) he has met with officials for the Corps to discuss the different types of survey equipment and provided a list to Metal Shark, which will be purchased through the GSA program; (iii) the NOAA equipment covered under FY2011 grant will be installed by August, 2014; (iv) $100 million dollars will be available for Port Security Grants during the FY 2014 budget.  

Mr. Knobloch also presented a Subgrantee Agreement with Belle of Orleans for approval by the Board.  Mr. Pecorarro moved that the agreement be approved and that Mr. Gauthier be authorized to execute these agreements, which motion was seconded by Mr. Foret and carried unanimously.
Clay Breaud reported that:  (i) the re-zoning of the property across the street is on the agenda for council meeting on February 25; (ii) he would be meeting soon with an inspector to review the wetland delineation of the Ozio Lease.  Mr. Wade asked Breaud to stay on top of that, as we may have some need for that area soon.
Mr. Wade reported that:  (i) Baker Hughes brought the 1st rail car in last Tuesday, along with equipment; (ii) Halliburton’s lease is still pending legal review.

Mr. Wade also reported on Mrs. Cutrera’s behalf that she is in constant contact with the Navigation Data Center and continues to work through the tonnage issues.

Mr. Bourgeois requested that the January minutes approved earlier in the meeting be amended to identify Blaine Crochet, Partner with Darnell, Sikes, Gardes & Frederick be identified in the minutes. Mr. Matthews moved to amend said minutes in order to show in appearance of minutes, “Blaine Crochet, Partner with Darnell, Sikes, Gardes & Frederick”.  Mr. Pecoraro seconded that motion, which carried unanimously.
With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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